


Sometimes a routine phone call can unexpectedly change your life without you 
even knowing it. Twenty-eight years ago, my husband Bill and I were looking for a 
nursery school for our newborn daughter. I made a few calls, left a few messages, 
and the first place that called me back was Temple Judea. 

After touring the beautiful playground, meeting Margie and learning about the 
outstanding program, we enrolled. While I liked being in a Jewish environment, 
the fact that it was part of a synagogue didn’t mean much. My parents had never 
enjoyed being part of a temple, often felt put off by the lack of friendliness and quit 
a Conservative temple after a few years. While synagogue life was not part of our 
family narrative, my parents sent me to Jewish camps every year, celebrated all the 
Jewish holidays and reinforced how important it was to be committed to the Jewish 
people. 

Those years in the ECC were a revelation. One important thing I learned was that 
Temple Judea made being Jewish fun. Really fun. My husband, who did not convert 
until 15 years later, felt very welcome here and that was important. Little by little, 
we began incorporating more of Temple Judea -- and Judaism -- into our family 
routine. We celebrated Shabbat, built a sukkah, and joined a Havurah. We realized 
that practicing Judaism was not only enjoyable, but it brought something deeper 
and fulfilling to our lives.  

One day, I received a phone call from another ECC mom who said she was Vice 
President of Membership at the temple. I had no idea what that meant, but when 
she asked me to join her committee, I said, “Sure.” And that’s the phone call that 
set me on a course to becoming a lay leader at Temple Judea and changing my life. 
That nursery school mom’s name? Ellen Franklin.

Now, after having served on the board for almost 18 years, I am beginning my 
term as president, with gratitude for your trust in me. Thank you to our clergy, our 
sacred partners, to the lay leaders who came before us, and the dedicated staff we 
work with. Thank you to my amazing predecessor, Ellen Israel, who has set the bar 
so unbelievably high with her calm wisdom and leadership. 

At ECC graduation 25 years ago, Rabbi Raff told all of us parents that Judaism 
is a team sport.  That never left me. I encourage you to call a friend – even if they 
are not a member -- and make plans to come to Temple Judea. In addition to 
our wonderful Shabbat services, we have many meaningful activities for you to 
participate in: social justice, adult learning. We also have events that are geared 
to fun and friendship: tequila tastings, summer concerts. We will even take you 
on trips to Israel or Poland. I challenge you to step out of your comfort zone and 
invite a friend to join you in experiencing something new at Temple Judea. You see, 
it’s not necessarily the sermon that makes a community holy. Sometimes it is just a 
phone call. 
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Temple Judea’s Mission
Temple Judea exists to enrich the lives of our congregants by creating 
meaningful, inspiring, innovative Jewish moments that resonate with 
individuals and families through the generations.
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I have a friend who no longer listens to the news while driving, because it makes her so angry, and she finds 
herself clutching the wheel and hating the other drivers on the road.  What a world we live in, one in which 
people feel the anger and violence in themselves, and have to struggle to keep away from the narratives 
being told in order to simply function. 

As a child, I remember being told stories by my parents and grandparents about war, and I remember thinking how safe I was, because 
they had fought to make it so.  Seeing pictures of my grandfather, uncle, and father in uniform, defending their country with honor, 
still makes my heart burst with pride and humility, that the people who came directly before me had sacred tasks of courage entrusted 
to them. The courage they exhibited was not one small moment, but a daily putting one foot in front of the other, believing in the 
cause of this great nation and doing their part to protect it for future generations.

This summer, just before the 4th of July, I had the chance to walk through the newly renovated Paul Revere’s house.  On the wall of 
course was the famous Wordsworth poem, one I memorized when I was in the 5th grade:  

“Listen, my children, and you shall hear of the midnight ride of Paul Revere..”

“The fate of a nation was riding that night...”

The fate of a nation… the fate of a nation was in the hands of regular folks, this one a silver and goldsmith, who recognized the need 
to courageously stand for freedom and take part in the building of a new place where this sacred idea would thrive.  What an inspiring 
thought, that this regular man, a father, a husband, a man with a regular job and a regular life, could do this and other significant 
things that contributed to our history.

“A cry of defiance, and not of fear, a voice in the darkness,  
a knock at the door, and a word that shall echo forevermore! 

For, borne on the night-wind of the Past, through all our history, to the last, 
in the hour of darkness and peril and need, the people will waken and listen to hear 

the hurrying hoof-beats of that steed, and the midnight message of Paul Revere.”

How many people now know this poem? How many people remember the stories of courage and sacrifice from our past? We spend 
our time looking around at the stories of anguish and pain, victimization and ugliness of our world. We are forced to do so because 
the news tells no other story.  In the Jewish world, we tell stories of the pain of others to elicit sympathy, to gear our hearts and minds 
toward reaching out to help the homeless and hungry. We use the idea that we were once slaves, that we have been through a long 
suffering history, to teach that people are victims. Those poor suffering ones... now that we are no longer suffering, we have to help 
them. 

And yes we do.  We do have to help. But they are not victims, and neither are we.  We have created this myth to counter the self-
centeredness that has grown deeper in the souls of each subsequent generation, certainly including my own. But it is not the right way. 

There is another way.  It is through the stories of ordinary people who did great things, like the silversmith whose courageous actions 
helped to create this great nation; it is through the focus on character traits like self-sacrifice, humility, patience, equanimity and 
courage.  It is through focusing on ourselves, not in the self-centered way of fulfillment of needs, but in the self-aware way of the soul 
searcher. If we fill ourselves with stories of greatness done by ordinary people, we too will have the capacity to be great. 

The stories of character are found all over our past, in the Torah, in American history, in the history of our ancestors who came to 
this country in search of a life unencumbered by tyranny and evil.  None of these ancestors of ours are perfect. All of them have deep 
flaws.  But we cannot toss out their great deeds because of their not so great ones.  We so desperately need heroes of character to 
emulate, we so desperately need to tell our world the good stories rather than the bad.  As we approach the Holy Days, I pray that 
we turn our minds and hearts to the growth of our own personal character.  We can combat the anguish of this world one soul at a 
time, starting with our own. 

The Midnight Ride… To Character 
Rabbi Cantor Alison Wissot
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We are back to school in the Early Childhood Center, and 
there are some new and exciting changes.  I’m thrilled to  
welcome Sari Edber as our new ECC Assistant Director.  Sari 
comes to us from Temple Beth Hillel, where she was a lead 
Parenting Center Teacher for many years.  Her compassion 
and kindness, combined with her extensive knowledge of 
child development and her background in early education 
make her a perfect fit for our ECC.  We are all thrilled to have 
her here.  Please make sure to introduce yourself when you see 
Sari in front of school in the mornings.

We believe that forming meaningful connections is one of 
the most important parts of building our community, so we  
added three new ways for ECC families to connect.  The first  
i s “Summer Play Dates.”  On August 29, while the teachers 
busily set up their classrooms for fall, families from each class  
will meet  on the yard for a casual summer get-together, so 
that parents and children  can connect with each other and 
have a positive start to the new school year.  It  will be great to 
see families bonding on the yard!

The Parent Association  is also introducing a new buddy  
system to our ECC.  Many current ECC families  will be  
assigned as “buddies” to guide our new families.  Our hope  
is to help ease new families into our community and also  
facilitate some lifelong friendships. 

Last but not least, we are excited to introduce  “ Pint-Sized 
Shabbat “ , a new way for families of young children to  
connect to our community and experience Shabbat at Temple 
Judea.  We will no longer be hosting Tot Shabbat on  Satur-
day mornings.  Instead, we are bringing our youngest families 
to temple on Friday nights to celebrate together.  We have 
three Pint-Sized Shabbat services planned for this school year, 
and we are hoping that they are yet another way to help our  
families make connections with each other and with the  
larger Temple Judea Community.  Please join us at our first 
Pint-Sized Shabbat on Friday, October 12 at 5:15pm in the 
chapel.  Come connect with us! 
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It’s All About Making Connections! 
Lisa Whitman - Director of ECC 
Sari Edber - Assistant Director of ECC

TempleJudeaECC
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October 12, 2018 at 5:15pm



One of the most often asked questions we hear as the school year is winding down is: what do you do 
all summer? After all, school is not in session. It appears a logical question since there aren’t classes 
during summer.  But the reality is that we do A LOT! Summer is incredibly busy for us.  We develop 
new curriculum, hire teachers and other staff, order supplies, refresh classrooms and more. We process 
registration forms and assign students to classes. We meet with the families of prospective students and 
with parents of continuing students.  However, every year it seems that our number one activity is to 
make phone calls.   

Why do we make so many phone calls? Because everything else we do depends on you enrolling your 
child. So, we spend most of July and August calling families to encourage them to submit their online 
enrollment forms as early as possible.  We do not know how many teachers we need for a particular 
grade, on a particular day, until you enroll your child. We do not know how many classes we need, how 
many art supplies, or how many textbooks. We cannot make class lists, prepare schedules or letters or 
just about anything else we need to do, until you enroll your children for class. So, unfortunately, we 
spend most of our summer trying to get parents to re-enroll their children – something they intend to 
do anyway. 

So, please help us make sure we can have the most amazing teachers possible in your child’s classroom. 
The enrollment process has already begun and forms are already available online. If you have any  
questions, please contact religiousschool@templejudea.com or call us at 818.758.3800. 

Enjoy the rest of your summer!

Temple Judea RS

TempleJudeaECC
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The Days of Awe (Yamim Noraim) give us a chance to come 
together as a community, reflect on the year that has just 
ended, bring hope for the year that’s beginning, and express 
our gratitude for the goodness in our lives.  It is also a time 
of enjoying family and your temple community. Please join us 
in the many ways we celebrate the holy days at Temple Judea.

DOWNSTAIRS SANCTUARY GOOR SANCTUARY

EARLY LATE

Selichot
Saturday, September 1, 2018

8pm Goor Sanctuary

Erev Rosh Hashanah
Sunday, September 9, 2018

Attend either service in the Goor Sanctuary 5:30pm 8pm

Rosh Hashanah Day
Monday, September 10, 2018

9am 9:30am 12:45pm

Rosh Hashanah At Camp
Monday, September 10, 2018

10:00am to 2pm
Services, picnic, Taschlich @ Camp Hess Kramer

RSVP and lunch purchase required

Rosh Hashanah Day 2
Tuesday, September 11, 2018

10am Goor Sanctuary, followed by Taschlich at Lake Balboa 

Kol Nidrei
Tuesday, September 18, 2018

7pm 5:30pm 8pm

Yom Kippur Day
Wednesday, September 19, 2018

9am or 12:15pm 9:30am 12:45pm

Yom Kippur Afternoon
3:15pm Tot Yom Kippur Service

Open to the community
3:30pm - 4:30pm  

Afternoon program and service 

Yizkor/Neilah
4:45pm - 6:45pm

Downstairs Sanctuary only
For all ticket holders

Downstairs ticket only Goor Sanctuary ticket only No ticket Any ticket

Temple Judea High Holy Days 2018 Service Schedule
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Selichot
Redemption and T’shuvah in Comic Books and Holy Books
Saturday, September 1, 2018
8pm
Selichot Service Follows

The Avengers — comic book heroes of the big screen — include in their membership a former thief (Hawkeye), a former  
Soviet spy (Black Widow), and a former evil mutant (Scarlet Witch).  How did these villains become heroes? Join husband and 
wife “dynamic duo”, Isaac and Rabbi Shawna Brynjegard-Bialik this Selichot as they bring their “pop culture Torah” to Temple 
Judea in a dynamic visual program about redemption, atonement and the path to forgiveness. 

Rosh Hashanah @ Camp
Monday, September 10, 2018
10am - 2pm

Temple Judea announces a new way to celebrate Rosh Hashanah,  designed especially 
for families.  Service, lunch, and camp activities at Camp Hess Kramer,  
followed by Taschlich at the beach.

Lunch is included as part of the day;  there is a modest charge to cover food and activities. 
Dress for a day at camp. 

the judean
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Sunday Scholar Series
Select Sundays, 9:15-10:45am

We have invited some of the best Jewish scholars in the city, all from the Hebrew Union College.   
Make sure you join us for something to nosh and something to think about!  

October 7, 2018 – Dr. Sarah Benor

November 4, 2018 – Dr. Dvora Weisberg

December 2, 2018 – Dr. Tamara Eskenazi

March 3, 2019 – Dr. Leah Hochman
Reservations are required.*

Adult B’nei Mitzvah Class
Join a cohort of adults for this life changing experience.

Please contact the Clergy office immediately if you are interested!

Florence Melton School of Adult Learning
Year Two of our current program resumes on Thursday, October 11.

Ongoing Learning

Weekly Torah Study (Parashat Hashavua)
Wednesdays, 12pm
No experience or sign up necessary, just come! 

People of the Book – Book Club
First Wednesday of the Month, 6pm
Come for a lively discussion of Jewish Literature.
Check our website for the book selections.

Men’s & Women’s Retreats
Dates will be announced shortly.

 

*Visit www.templejudea.com often, as we add more Learning Opportunities throughout the year!



Friday, August 17, 2018 

5pm - New Member Reception

6:15pm - Erev Shabbat Service 
*Special blessing for all students  

7:30pm - Shabbat Dinner  
Art Project, Music, and MORE! 

RSVP required for dinner 
For more information, please visit   
www.templejudea.com
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B’nei Mitzvah - August / September

WESLEY ABRAHAM KAMINS
Son of Julie & Craig Kamins
8/4/2018, 5pm
Project: TBD

JAKE LEVIN
Son of Michelle & Wayne Levin
8/9/2018, Hawaii
Project:  Volunteered at AGWC Rockin Rescue to help get  
pets ready for adoption. Although it was hard to say goodbye,  
it made Jake happy that these pets are getting a second chance  
at a great life.

DARIAN AKHLAGHI
Son of Kia & Siamak Akhlaghi
8/18/2018, 5pm
Project:  Helped kids and orphans in need by creating bags with 
specific items for different ages, which included toiletries, stuffed 
animals, toys, and blankets that Darian knitted.

SAMANTHA MUNITZ
Daughter of Melissa & Andrew Munitz
8/25/2018, 5pm
Project: Created an event to make blankets and raise money to 
donate to Bichon Furkids.  Donated about $400 and 14 blankets.
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B’nei Mitzvah - August / September

LUKE GOLDBERG
Son of Denise & David Goldberg
9/1/2018, 10:30am
Project: Spearheaded a fundraising campaign and soccer 
tournament to raise awareness for Soccer for Peace, an 
organization that unites children of war-torn nations in their 
shared love of soccer.

JAKE PLOTKIN
Son of Lindsay & Gregory Plotkin
9/22/2018, 5pm
Project: Created an online campaign to raise money for at-risk 
animals.

RILEY LASHEVER
Daughter of Leslie & Steve Lashever
9/29/2018, 3pm
Project: Volunteered through The National Charity League, San 
Fernando Valley Chapter, where she worked with elderly and 
special needs adults.

WILL CREAGER-BURGESS
Son of Ellen Creager & Daniel Burgess
9/22/2018, 10:30am 
Project: Raised money for Breast Cancer research.

AIDEN LEVY-MARKS
Son of Orit Levy & Branden Marks
9/29/2018, 10:30am
Project: Volunteered & organized goods at a women’s and 
children’s homeless shelter in the San Fernando Valley.
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Temple Judea has always understood the strength and wisdom of women.  In 1974, we led the way throughout the country 
by installing Myrna Gordon as the first woman President of a major congregation.  Rabbi Cantor Alison Wissot is one of a 
small number of clergy who are both rabbis and cantors, and Ellen Franklin began her career as the only woman on her team 
of network television executives.  

This year-long celebration, in recognition, acknowledgment, respect and joy, for of all that women do to shape the Jewish 
landscape will kick-off on Sunday, September 23 at our annual Pillars Event.  Our keynote speaker will be our own Craig 
Erwich, Hulu Senior Vice President of Content, who greenlit and shepherded the development of the 8-time Emmy Award 
winning Hulu series, The Handmaid’s Tale, based on the feminist dystopian novel by Margaret Atwood.  

Our celebratory year will culminate with our Gala on Saturday, May 11, 2019, Erev Mother’s Day, as we honor Rabbi Cantor 
Alison Wissot and Executive Director Ellen Franklin.  Many more details to follow.

Throughout the year, Rabbi Aaronson has planned our adult education series that will feature prominent Jewish  
women speakers.  

You won’t want to miss any of these events so please be on the lookout for them in your eNews.  

august/september 2018

Temple Judea
Celebrates

Jewish Women

Development 
Eileen Aroesti, Director of Development

Mark Your Calendars
Annual Pillar Event - Sunday, September 23, 2018

Our Yearly Gala - Saturday Evening, May 11, 2019



In May, we celebrated and bade farewell to Margie Ipp as she moved forward to the next chapter of her life. 

We express our deepest gratitude to the event chairs, Allison Kanter and Toby Koppekin, whose caring and attention to 
detail showed Margie how much she was appreciated that evening. Thank you to our amazing hosts, Chris and Greg  
Cohen, who lent the beauty and warmth of their home. And our Live Auction Chair and Auctioneer, Nikki and Ivan  
Axelrod respectively, who provided the fun and additional financial support. But none of this would have been possible 
without the support of each of you who came to the event or paid tribute to Margie. 

Although Margie is no longer a part of the daily 
fabric of our ECC, we have installed a beautiful 
sculpture in her honor called “Family” in front 
to the Lewis ECC Building. When you see the 
sculpture, we hope you will think of Margie, 
standing in front of our temple each morning, 
greeting our ECC children and families with a big 
HELLO and lots of hugs.

the judean

Farewell to Margie  

10

Allison Kanter & Toby Koppekin  

Rachel  Stubington,
Guest Singer

Margie and her family

Nikki & Ivan Axelrod

Chris & Greg Cohen

Margie in all her cake glory
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It is no secret that Judea has the most vibrant Jewish musical offerings in the San Fernando Valley and  
beyond, and those offerings are EXPANDING for adults, teens, and kids!  If you or someone you know 
loves music, make sure they act now to join in these meaningful experiences.  Contact Rabbi Cantor Wissot 
(rabbicantorw@templejudea.com) or Cantor Kliger (cantorkliger@templejudea.com) for more information 
and to sign up.

ADULTS

SING IN THE CHOIR
Are you someone who used to sing in High School or College? Do you remember that great sound, the power of the whole group creating 
harmonies together?  Do you miss it? Join the Temple Judea choir, for the High Holy days (4 rehearsals beginning August 28) or throughout 
the year (once a month on Tuesdays). Learn the prayers and songs to feel more connected and to deepen your experience.  Be a part of 
our choir family.  Bring your teenage kids who sing too! Reading music is helpful especially for the Holy Days, but not required.

CHANT TORAH ON THE HIGH HOLY DAYS!
Some spots are still available for this year.  Any Jewish adult who reads Hebrew can join us to chant Torah for the  
High Holy Days.  We would love to teach you how, or welcome you back if it has been a while. 

TEENS and KIDS

CIT PROGRAM
Post Bar/Bat Mitzvah teens who sing: Our Cantors In Training program is taking off.  Share your musical talent and vocal skill with the  
Temple Judea community for the High Holy Days and throughout the year. Coaching on Jewish repertoire by the Cantors will enhance  
your performance abilities and deepen your Jewish connection.  Audition to be a part of this core of our Temple Judea community,  
which meets once a month (TBD based on participants’ schedules) and performs at select opportunities (also TBD based on  
participation and schedules).

JUNIOR Cantors In Training PROGRAM
For any students in 4th-7th grades who love to sing. Once a month DURING Tuesday religious school, the JCITS will meet with Rabbi 
Cantor Wissot to learn musical versions of prayers to help lead both Religious school and Shabbat worship services.  While it is easiest 
to participate if you’re enrolled in Tuesday Religious School, those who are signed up for Sunday religious school may attend the monthly 
Tuesday rehearsals to join in the singing.  We’ll tackle old school versions of our prayers as well as updated fun ones (think Adon Olam to 
the music of Hamilton).

POP UP CHOIR
The first stop on your Judea Musical journey.  This group is for students in Kindergarten - 3rd grade.  The Pop Up Choir will meet once a 
month right after Religious School on Sunday mornings with Cantor Kliger.  We’ll learn joyous songs and prayers that will be performed 
during services throughout the year. While it’s easiest to participate if you are enrolled in Sunday Religious School, those who come to 
Tuesday Religious School are certainly welcome to join us on Sundays for Pop Up Choir.  (*Some kindergarten students may require at 
least one parent to remain present during the rehearsal).

SAVE THE DATE
JANUARY 27, 2019
Nefesh Mountain

Combining Bluegrass with a Jewish perspective
A Patty Wells Memorial Concert

More details coming soon

Temple Judea
Music Program

Wants YOU!



As the Women of Temple Judea begin another year of service, 
we are busy planning a schedule of fun and interesting 
programs.  This fall, we will be participating in the temple’s 
Back to Shul night and the first day of Religious School.  

For the third year, we are co-sponsoring with the Temple 
Judea Brotherhood our three-part speaker series.  The first one 
will be of a political nature on the eve of the very important  
mid-term election, the second taking a look at the movies 

nominated for Academy Awards and the third introducing us 
to a fascinating member of our community.  Also, look for 
more information on our upcoming Mah Jongg tournament 
scheduled for December 16, Bingo with Bingo Boy and Roxy 
and Mini-Retreats in the Fall and Spring.  And, of course, 
please call us if you would like to schedule an extended 
kiddush for your B’nei Mitzvah.

As we finish out the current year, here are five of our members 
enjoying a day of spirituality and friendship with our sisters 
of the Women of Reform Judaism Pacific District.  Note the 
fancy tee shirts.

Join us!  We are a group of dedicated women of all ages who 
love to have fun and be of service. 

Women-of-Temple-Judea

Still glowing after our spring retreat with Rabbi Spector, 
Brotherhood is rolling into summer with all sorts of 
activities. We’ll return to Dodger Stadium for Jewish 
Community Day in early August, we’re planning the next 
Speaker Series with WTJ, and we’re moving into high gear 
on this fall’s Temple Judea Directory.

Naturally, we have got plenty more 
“cooking” -- literally, as we plan more 
congregational meals at the Temple, and 

Sunday dinners at Genesis House for single mothers and 
their children transitioning from homelessness. And of 
course, our monthly poker games and our International 
Tasting Series continue. Service, food, and fun: that’s 
Brotherhood. Be a part of it!

Brotherhood David Daniel and Antony Gluck, Co-Presidents

brotherhood@templejudea.com
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Women of Temple Judea  
Aime Friedman, President
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Mazal Tov to

Ari & Brooke Avishay

Candice & Brandon Ballew

Jordan & Amber Barth

Elizabeth & Binyamin Benyeshay

Craig & Estee Bergmann

Daniel & Sarit Biegel

Brian & Tasha Bohlig

Michael & Jessica Bravo

Jonathan & Hailey Cole

Shervin Mostafiz & Soheil Drakhshani

James & Honor Dunn

Nathaniel & Lisa Elkins

Deanna Salvaryn & Mark Heller

Michelle & Joshua Hopstone

Aaron & Jackie Kaufman

Ryan & Kelly Kaufman

Deborah & Eric Levinrad

Jonathan & Talia Moore

Adam & Naomi Paul

Evan & Staci Pearlman

Stacey & Robert Pikover

Jan & Michael Saltsman

Jeremy & Melissa Scharf

Daniel & Traci Schwarz

Jon & Lauren Selman

Jennifer & Matthew Shaffer

Sahar & Farzad Sharim

Mallory Knighton & David Weintraub

As of 7/9/18

We welcome you!
New Members

Dean Piller, who welcomed his first grandchild Poppy Piller.  Proud parents are Allo and Drew Piller who live in Colorado.

Rachel Cohen, on the birth of her second niece Maya Belle Cohen.  

Nicole and Seth Weinger, on the birth of son Henry.  Big sister Hannah is a student in our Nursery School.

Barri Worth Girvan and Greg Girvan, on the birth of daughter Mila Rose.  Proud grandparents are also temple members, 
Ida and Bob Worth.

Amanda and Steve Mizrahie, on the birth of son Dylan Henry.  

This summer, the Social Action committee once again partnered 

with Camp Zehut to provide backpacks filled with school supplies 

to students who would not otherwise have them.  Campers packed 

new backpacks with notebooks, pencils and pens, markers, 

calculators, and other supplies as they made their way through an 

assembly line staffed by Social Action committee members.  These 

500 full backpacks will make their way to the students who need 

them through School on Wheels, an organization devoted to 

providing tutoring and supplies to school-age children in Southern 

California experiencing homelessness.  The School on Wheels 

program enables students to be prepared and ready to learn, and 

to feel just like every other student on the first day of school.

Campers first got to hear about the organization, and about 

students just like them who are excited to begin a new school year 

with new backpacks and fresh pencils.  Once they understood the 

impact of their participation, the packing began!  Competition was 

fierce among the older campers to see who could stuff the most 

backpacks at once by wearing them front and back and hanging 

them off of their arms.  Campers were rewarded for their hard 

work by a sweet treat and the knowledge that they had done a 

good deed for another child.

The Social Action committee is grateful to all the campers, 

counselors, volunteers, and administrators for their involvement 

with our project and with our committee.  For more information 

about the backpack activity or other Social Action programs, please 

visit our website at www.templejudea.com/sa or email Jennifer at 

jenlutzky@yahoo.com.

Packing Backpacks at Camp 
Jennifer Lutzky, Social Action Chair
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RABBI JOSHUA M. AARONSON 
DISCRETIONARY FUND

Anita Guss in memory of  
Martin Guss

Brendie & Al Rosenbloom  
in appreciation of  

Rabbi Josh Aaronson 

Carolyn & Mike Rothberg  
in memory of  

Benjamin “Ziggy” Hops &  
Michael Grossblatt

Charlotte & Mike Levitt sending 
get well wishes to Ivan Rowan

Deborah & Marc Feldman  
in memory of  

Gertrude & Paul Feldman

Gloria Grossblatt in memory of 
Michael Grossblatt &  

in appreciation of  
Rabbi Josh Aaronson’s support 

Hallie & Scott Chavez & Family 
in appreciation of Rabbi Josh 

Aaronson & Temple Judea

Harriet & Harvey Bookstein  
in memory of  

Murray Mermelstein

Herb Schneider in honor of the 
naming of Alex, granddaughter 

of Bobbi & Paul Endler

Herb Schneider in memory of 
Sheldon Klasky

Ilene & Jacob Blok in memory of 
Sidney Kass

Jaci & Jon Feldman in memory of 
Gerrie Feldman & Paul Feldman

Judy Miller in memory of  
Joseph Miller  

Karen & Arnie Hurwitz  
in memory of  

Benjamin “Ziggy” Hops

Lillian & Jack Schrier wishing a 
speedy recovery to  

Brendie Rosenbloom

Lillian Trilling in memory of  
Bob Sobo 

Lori & Adam Saitman in memory 
Benjamin “Ziggy” Hops

Nadene & David Wohlgemuth  
in appreciation of  

Rabbi Josh Aaronson 

Samantha & Lee Bothast  
in honor of the B’nei Mitzvah of  

Lily & Alex Bothast

Sandy & Irv Klasky sending  
get well wishes to  

Brendie Rosenbloom &  
David Wohlgemuth

Sharon Hops in memory of  
Benjamin “Ziggy” Hops

The Pessin & Perez Families  
in memory of Veda Potash

The Zitsow Family in memory of 
Moe Lerner

RABBI CANTOR ALISON WISSOT 
DISCRETIONARY FUND

Anita Guss in memory of  
Martin Guss

Cecily & Adam Lerner in honor of 
Ava Lerner’s Bat Mitzvah 

Debby & Eddie Marks in honor of 
Jacob Wissot’s Bar Mitzvah

Ellen & Ron Tinero & Family  
in honor of Wendy &  
Avi Fassberg’s new 

granddaughter & in honor of the 
engagement of Laura Berman to 

Lindsey Cooper 

Ellen & Ron Tinero & Family in 
memory of Arnold Aaron Tinero

Hallie & Scott Chavez in honor of 
Kennedy Chavez’ Bat Mitzvah

Jill & Mark Shear in memory of 
Charlene Katch & Paul Feldman

Samantha & Lee Bothast in 
honor of the the B’nei Mitzvah of  

Lily & Alex Bothast 

Steven Fogelson & Family  
in honor of Hilda Fogelson; 
Happy Mother’s Day to our 

wonderful  
mother & grandmother

Terri & David Loth in honor of 
our son Ben’s marriage to Lauren

RABBI SAM SPECTOR 
DISCRETIONARY FUND

Debbie & Jonathan Feldman  
in honor of  

Emmy Feldman’s Bat Mitzvah

Hallie & Scott Chavez in honor of 
Kennedy’s Bat Mitzvah &  

in appreciation of  
Rabbi Sam Spector

Sandy & Irv Klasky in memory of 
Gene Carp 

Sharon Hops in memory  
Benjamin “Ziggy” Hops 

CANTOR YONAH KLIGER 
DISCRETIONARY FUND

Anita Guss in memory of  
Martin Guss

Debbie & Jonathan Feldman  
in honor of  

Emma Feldman’s Bat Mitzvah 

Gloria Grossblatt in memory of 
Michael Grossblatt

Hallie & Scott Chavez in honor of 
Kennedy Chavez’ Bat Mitzvah 

Jaci & Jon Feldman in memory of 
Paul Feldman

Judy Miller in memory of  
Robert Miller & Philip Peckler

Sandy & Irv Klasky in memory of 
Doug Klein 

Sharon Hops in memory of  
Benjamin “Ziggy” Hops 

The Zitsow Family in memory of 
Marilyn & Sidney Pink

SOCIAL ACTION  
ASSISTANCE FUND

Alison Sipkins in honor of  
Steve Soroko’s “Special” Birthday

Barbara & Robert Brilliant  
in memory of  

Gerrie & Paul Feldman

Barbara & Todd Cobin in memory 
of Daryl Cobin

Beth Soroko, Kristen Kalkin &  
Peter Soroko in appreciation of  

Steve Soroko 

Bonnie Friedman & Cantor 
Gerald Miller in memory of  

Harry Friedman, Matt Abrams,  
Marcus Greenfield &  

Bernard Mehler

Brendie & Alvin Rosenbloom  
in memory of  

Herbert G. Rosenbloom & 
Samuel Levy

Carolyn Fasteau in memory of  
Albert Goldstein 

Charlotte & Mike Levitt  
in memory of Michael Grossblatt 

Claudia Bloom Soroko &  
Steve Soroko in memory of  

Morris (Mutty) Soroko,  
Beatrice Soroko, Bessie Stein & 

Muriel Hoffman Green

Debbie Liotta in honor of  
Steve Soroko’s “Special” Birthday

Dee-Dee & Meyer Chovitz  
in honor of  

Steve Soroko’s “Special” Birthday

Dorothy & Jules Burg in memory 
of Harry Kaplan

Enid & Barry Stagg in honor of  
Steve Soroko’s “Special” Birthday

Jessica Sipkins in honor of  
Steve Soroko’s “Special” Birthday

Judy Frank  in honor of  
Steve Soroko’s “Special” Birthday 

Karan Balkin & Max Brooks  
in honor of  

Steve Soroko’s “Special” Birthday

Kay & Geoff Abadee in memory 
of Jean & Herman Gordon

Lisa Silverstone in honor of  
Steve Soroko’s “Special” Birthday

Mady & Arthur Jablon in memory 
of Paul Feldman,  

Janet Pransky & Rhea Silvers 

Margaret & David Altschul  
in memory of  

Anita & Bernard Berne

Nan Krasne in memory of  
Paul Krasne & Helen Goldwater 

Nikki & Ivan Axelrod in memory 
of Sandra Simon 

Patricia & Harrison Bloom  
in honor of 

Steve Soroko’s “Special” Birthday

Rima & Saul Kay in memory of 
Rebecca & Jack Kay

Robin Merlo & Michael Lescander 
in honor of  

Steve Soroko’s “Special” Birthday

We Appreciate These Donations



Suzanne & Cary Reisman  
in memory of  

Abraham Schoenwald

Steve Soroko & RSO Advisors  
in memory of Joyce Licht 

CAMPERSHIP FUND

Bonnie Friedman & Cantor 
Gerald Miller in honor of  

Eli Dugan’s, Drew Cobin’s & 
Starla Birnbaum’s Confirmations 

& in honor of  
Jacob Wissot’s Bar Mitzvah  

Freddie Jacobs in memory of 
Larry Jacobs & Saul Jacobs 

DIRECTOR OF EDUCATION 
EDUCATION FUND

Al & Sarah Dreskin in memory of 
Herman Dreskin 

Beth, Scott, Ethan, Dana &  
Jenna Fink in honor of  

Margie Ipp’s retirement 

Charles & Feralee Levin in honor 
of Jesse Goldman’s Bar Mitzvah 

Judith & Andy Benson in honor 
of their grandchildren, Max &  

Alex Stafford, Benjamin &  
Jacob Davidson 

Marsha & Howard Spike in honor 
of the birth of Morgan Reese Raff 

ECC PROGRAM SUPPORT FUND

Al & Sarah Dreskin in memory of 
Jacob Kru

Annie, Scott Caleb, Brayden &  
Layla Austin in appreciation of 

Margie Ipp 

Enid & Stanley Davidowitz  
in honor of their granddaughter, 

Daisy Arter 

Erin & Evan Mediuch in memory 
of Bill Stolbach

Freddie Jacobs in memory of  
Milton Klein 

Geri & David Small in memory of 
Vivian Katzan

Lauren & Jason Miller in memory 
of Bill Stolbach

 

ELLEN M. ROSE  
CARING COMMUNITY FUND

Anita Guss in memory of  
Martin Guss 

Barry & Lois Scherer in memory 
of Benjamin Krevat 

Brendie & Al Rosenbloom in 
memory of  

Florence Rosenbloom,  
Levy & Toby Wolfberg

Carolyn Fasteau in memory of  
Jean Goldstein 

Eric Rose in honor of Phyllis 
Fleschler’s marriage to  

Aliza Goland

Eric Rose in memory of  
Anita Silver-Schultz

Jackie Wissen in memory of  
Louise Kohan 

Jenna & Josh Rubenstein 
 in memory of  

Rita Sebolsky & Ben Pivo

Kathy & Allen Horwitz,  
Sherm Sperling in memory of 

Harriett Sperling 

Marian & Bill Schiff in memory of 
Robert Sobo 

Nancie & Harvey Piccus  
in memory of Joseph Olen, 
Cecelia Lemberg, Sylvia & 

Michael Piccus

GENERAL FUND

Alice & Edward Rotenberg  
in honor of the Rotenberg family

Alvin Mandelblatt in memory of 
Sydney Mandelblatt 

Annette Lewis, Lysa & Bill Harris 
in memory of Cyril A. Lewis 

Barry Levitt in memory of  
Henry Levitt

Carrie Brenner in memory of  
George Brenner 

Cindy & Cliff Hassel in memory 
of Manuel Hassel, Renee &  

Jack Symans 

Colette & Michael Kramer  
in memory of  

Carol Fleischer Donnelly 

Cori & Geri Marcus in memory 
of Anne Kopulsky, Norman 

Kopulsky, Betty Cohen, Steve 
Marcus & Cecil (Cy) Marcus 

Dale Struman & Phil Silver  
in memory of Lillian Sturman,  
Steven Martin, Edgar Silver &  

Murray Flaxman 

Darlene & Jerry Daniel  
in memory of Nathan L. Daniel

DeAnne & Tom Heymann  
in memory of Robert Heymann 

Debby & Eddie Marks in memory 
of Beverly Marks 

Diana & David Krause-Leemon  
in memory of Sara Leemon 

Diane Keller in honor of the 
naming of Alex, granddaughter 

of Bobbi & Paul Endler

Donna & Kenneth Gold  
in memory of Rhonda D. Seman 

& Benjamin David Green 

Ellen & Jerry Posell in memory of 
Katherine & Joseph Uttal 

Gail & Murray Heltzer in memory 
of Nell & Milton M. Blumberg 

Geraldine & Michael Sobelman  
in memory of Meyer Pincus 

Geri & Philip Gutentag  
in memory of Lilyan Perlmam 

Howard Hoffman in memory of 
Marilyn Hoffman 

Irene & Leroy Leemon in memory 
of Max Leemon 

Jacqueline & Harvey Bibicoff  
in memory of Vivion Marks,  
Tillie Marks & Steve Berglas 

James Lerman in memory of  
Rose Lerman 

Jodi & Craig Erwich in memory of 
David Erwich 

Judith & Andy Benson  
in memory of Moses Benson 

Katie & Matt Gurvitz  
in appreciation of Lisa Nudell & 

Donna Levy 

Kirith Prady in memory of  
Erik Bernstein 

Lara & Eric Tochner in memory of 
Lois & Irving Tochner  

Laurie & Steven Rodstein  
in memory of Margaret 

Begelman & Jay Gibberman 

L’Chaim Rishon Havurah in 
memory of Gene Carp

Lillian Trilling in memory of  
Charles Trilling 

Lisa & Adam Kleiger in memory 
of Steven Kleiger 

Lois & Barry Scherer in memory 
of Marcus David Greenfield &  

Irving Krevat

Lysa & Bill Harris in honor of  
Margie Ipp

Lysa & Douglas Burke in memory 
of Tom Burke

Marlene & Bob Miller in memory 
of Mollie Jones, Esther Hanover,  

Fred Miller & Norman Edell 

Marsha & Howard Spike in 
memory of Marjorie Cassel, 

Richard Spike, Sheldon Klasky & 
David Katz 

Marsha & Mark Novak  
in memory of 

Benjamin “Ziggy” Hops &  
Michael Grossblatt

Michelle & Robert Cherry  
in memory of Ruth Deutsch 

Myrna & Jerry Gordon in memory 
of Gene Carp 

Nancy & Alan Wiener in memory 
of Benjamim “Ziggy” Hops 

Norma & Mark Citron in memory 
of David Finer & Kay Citron 

Pam Blattner in memory of  
Millie Kramar & Steven Turkel 

Phyllis & Erwin Baker  
in memory of  

J. George Baker 

Rhonda Eisner in memory of  
Sidney Koff 

Sally Harris in memory of  
Abraham Rosenfeld 

Sandy& Irv Klasky sending get 
well wishes to Charlotte & Mike 

Levitt & in appreciation of  
Chris & Greg Cohen

Shari Aarons & Jody Yusim  
in memory of Sherry Pine &  

Stuart Lieberman 

Sharon & Joseph Lawson,  
Ruth Gamer in memory of  

Marlene Gamer 

august/september 2018
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Thanks to these  

generous donors 

who help keep our 

community strong.

Sherijo Damico in memory of  
Gabriel Damico 

Susan & Michael Blumenfield  
in memory of Ruth Groner 

Tammy & Jeff Lerman in memory 
of Norman Lerman, Elissa &  

Marvin Udkoff

Verna Liss in memory of  
Hyman Friedman 

Vicki & Arnie Kupetz in memory 
of Mary Kupetz 

Wendy & Richard Kane  
in memory of Beatrice (Boshie) 

Kane & Fay Stoll 

MARVIN LEZAK  
ISRAEL SCHOLARSHIP FUND

Frayne & Sandy Rosenfield 
in honor of Hilda Fogelson’s 

Birthday 

Sylvia Lezak & Family in memory 
of Bertha & Leon Ring 

MUSIC FUND

Allison & Brian Lambert  
in memory of Mary Myerson

Allison & Neil Rotter & Family in 
honor of Jacob Wissot’s  

Bar Mitzvah

Arlene & Eli Chernow in honor of 
Jacob Wissot’s Bar Mitzvah 

Barbara & Gary Luboff in honor of 
Jacob Wissot’s Bar Mitzvah 

Barbara, Todd, Drew and  
Shayna Cobin in honor of  

Jacob Wissot’s Bar Mitzvah 

Beth & Alan Goodstein  
in honor of Jacob Wissot’s  

Bar Mitzvah 

Beverly Dolin in honor of  
Jacob Wissot’s Bar Mitzvah 

Carolyn & Mike Rothberg  
in honor of Jacob Wissot’s  

Bar Mitzvah 

Caryn Leemon-Krausz & Gary 
Krausz in honor of  

Jacob Wissot’s Bar Mitzvah 

Colette & Michael Kramer  
in honor of Jacob Wissot’s  

Bar Mitzvah

Dani & Michael Rogers in honor 
of Jacob Wissot’s Bar Mitzvah 

DeAnne & Tom Heymann  
in honor of Jacob Wissot’s 

Bar Mitzvah 

Ellen & David Balkan in memory 
of Albert Sobel

Ellen & Ron Tinero & Family  
in honor of Jacob Wissot’s  

Bar Mitzvah  

Ellen & Stuart Israel in honor of  
Jacob Wissot’s Bar Mitzvah

Evelyn Bergman in honor of  
Jason Wissot’s Bar Mitzvah 

Evelyn Bergman in memory of  
Bob Sobo

Gail Aspinwall in honor of  
Jacob Wissot’s Bar Mitzvah 

Gail Browdy in honor of  
Jacob Wissot’s Bar Mitzvah 

Gloria Grossblatt in memory of 
Benjamin “Ziggy” Hops

Ida & Robert Worth in honor of  
Jacob Wissot’s Bar Mitzvah 

Ilene & Jack Blok in honor of  
Jacob Wissot’s Bar Mitzvah 

Jean & Herb Aaron in honor of  
Jacob Wissot’s Bar Mitzvah 

Jen Roher & Ryan Smith in honor 
of Jacob Wissot’s Bar Mitzvah

Jennifer & Jeff Lutzky & Family in 
honor of Jacob Wissot’s  

Bar Mitzvah

Jill & Mark Shear in honor of  
Jacob Wissot’s Bar Mitzvah 

Judy Miller in honor of  
Jacob Wissot’s Bar Mitzvah 

Judy Scharf in honor of  
Jacob Wissot’s Bar Mitzvah 

Judy & David Braun in memory of 
Albert Sobel

Judy & David Rutt in honor of  
Jacob Wissot’s Bar Mitzvah 

Karen & Arnold Hurwitz in honor 
of Jacob Wissot’s Bar Mitzvah 

Karen & Steve Twersky in honor 
of Jacob Wissot’s Bar Mitzvah 

Kathy & Allen Horwitz, Rachel & 
Jonathan Laird in honor of  
Jacob Wissot’s Bar Mitzvah

Laurie & David Siedelman  
in honor of Jacob Wissot’s 

Bar Mitzvah 

Lillian & Jack Schrier in honor of 
Rabbi Sam Spector

Lillian & Jack Schrier in memory 
of Bernard Mehler

Lynn & Bruce Ross in honor of 
 Jacob Wissot’s Bar Mitzvah 

Marilyn Spatz in honor of  
Jacob Wissot’s Bar Mitzvah 

Marsha & Howard Spike in honor 
of Jacob Wissot’s Bar Mitzvah 

Myrna & Jerry Gordon in honor of 
Jacob Wissot’s Bar Mitzvah 

Natalie Smolens in honor of  
Jacob Wissot’s Bar Mitzvah 

Norma & Mark Citron in honor of 
Jacob Wissot’s Bar Mitzvah 

Renee Klug in honor of  
Jacob Wissot’s Bar Mitzvah 

Sandra & Clark Buch & Family  
in memory of Mary Myerson

Sandy & Bill Ritter in honor of  
Jacob Wissot’s Bar Mitzvah 

Sandy & Irv Klasky in honor of  
Jacob Wissot’s Bar Mitzvah

Sharon Furman in honor of  
Jacob Wissot’s Bar Mitzvah 

Shelly Browne in honor of  
Jacob Wissot’s Bar Mitzvah 

Stephanie & Spencer Moseska & 
Family in memory of  

Mary Myerson

Suzanne & Cary Reisman  
in honor of Jacob Wissot’s  

Bar Mitzvah 

Sylvia Lezak in honor of  
Jacob Wissot’s Bar Mitzvah 

Terry Sobo in honor of  
Jacob Wissot’s Bar Mitzvah 

Tracey & Steve Poirier in honor of 
Jacob Wissot’s Bar Mitzvah

NATALIE SMOLENS  
ECC SCHOLARSHIP FUND

Barbara & Barry Shaffer in 
memory of Mildred Kramar & 

Steve Turkel 

Barry Levitt in memory of  
Benjamin “Ziggy” Hops

Barry & Lois Scherer in memory 
of Judy Goldenberg 

Beverly & Lynn Freed in memory 
of Bill Stolbach

PAUL RUBENSTEIN MEMORIAL 
LIBRARY FUND

Carolyn & Mike Rothberg sending 
get well wishes to  

 Brendie Rosenbloom & a speedy 
recovery to Lois Neiter

RABBI DONALD GOOR  
LIFELONG LEARNING FUND

Diane Lipson in memory of  
Burt Lipson & in appreciation of 

Rabbi Josh Aaronson &  
Rabbi Cantor Alison Wissot 

Sandy & Irv Klasky in honor of  
Geri Mund’s graduation from the 

Melton Program 

RABBI HANS HIRSCHBERG  
SCHOLAR-IN-RESIDENCE FUND

Chuck Berney & Family  
in memory of  

Gene Carp & Bob Sobo

SOCIAL JUSTICE FUND

Al & Brendie Rosenbloom  
in memory of Eugene Karp 

Margaret & David Altschul  
in honor of the naming of  

Juliet Altschul 

Marsha & Howard Spike  
in memory of Bonnie Schwab 

Suzanne & Cary Reisman  
in memory of Joyce Reisman, 
Carol Labowitz, Alice Pehr &  

Alice Schoenwald 

Temple Judea Board of Trustees 
honoring Ellen Israel’s wonderful 

leadership as president these 
past two years 

STEVEN A. FULD YOUTH FUND

Josie Berger in memory of  
Robert Berger & Harold Levy 

Micki & John Glaser in memory 
of Alan Shetofsky 

the judean
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